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Blackburn Cathedral: Wednesday 12th April 2014

ST. JOHN PASSION
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A galaxy of soloists, a superb orchestra (The 18th Century Sinfonia) and our own Renaissance Singers in tip top form, conducted by Samuel Hudson, were greeted by a capacity audience on a lovely evening in early Spring … and the performance itself was transcendent!
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The balance between choir and orchestra was superb; the choir has never sung so well, or in such a disciplined and committed manner.

Every entry was sparklingly right on cue; the whole performance was gripping.

But what also remains in the memory is the quality of the silences: when Jesus died, there was a pause which spoke even more loudly to us than the sublime music – for we had been prepared to meditate through the quality of the performance which matched so radiantly the inspiration of the music.
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For those of us who were seated near the front, it was moving to see, through an archway, Penny Warden’s painting of The Crucifixion.

 The art of music and the art of painting fused so tellingly for those who could see as well as hear.

As well as being played by authentic instruments, the Passion was sung throughout in German. The Evangelist (Joshua Ellicott, right) and Christus (David Shipley) commanded our attention throughout by their own commitment to the music and to the Passion story which they told.
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What a joy it was to discover that David Shipley was the son of The Revd. Stephen and Rosemary Shipley who were sitting near the front. 
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Stephen has produced a number of the cathedral’s BBC broadcasts, and during the interval Samuel Hudson joined them for a quick chat.

No words of praise are too high for the meticulous preparation that Sam had made with the Renaissance Singers and for his own total commitment to this sublime work.


It was sung on the eve of Palm Sunday: what an incomparable preparation it made for Holy Week.

Thank you, Samuel, and thank you all!

And afterwards our dedicated Virgers and their helpers speedily restored the cathedral to its setting for Sunday worship. (Here is Brian Newton stacking chairs.)  Again, thank you all!
